Committee on Planning and Priorities
Minutes

February 27, 2008

Present:  Clifford, Cullen, Kamber, Maas, Marcy, Middleton, Robertson, Scarpati, Venturo, Vincelette. 

1. The Minutes of the February 13, 2008 meeting were approved.  

2.  Additions were suggested to be included in the Summary of Archived Wacky Ideas Discussed for the Final Exam/Reading Day Schedule That Have Not Been Vetted for Practicality.  The Committee plans to assess the success of the Spring 2008 Schedule.  An assessment tool will be created to get input from students, faculty and staff at the end of the final exam period.  
3.  President Gitenstein joined CPP for a discussion of:

A. Progress to date each the Five Big Initiatives.  

B. 2008 admission data.  

C. What is known so far about the proposed state budget and its impact on TCNJ.

4. The President requested that CPP look at the Budget Priority Guidelines in relation to the Five Big Initiatives to insure that the wording of the Priorities is consistent with the College’s continuing progress in these areas.  
5.  CPP members were informed that the recommendation to Steering that “if a student has an exam scheduled for the last exam period followed by an exam the next morning that begins at 7:30, the student will be allowed to reschedule the morning exam if they choose” was approved by the Steering Committee.  Frank Cooper is looking at the practical impact (number of students involved) of this recommendation before it is implemented.  If implementation appears to be impractical, CPP will revisit the recommendation.  

6.  CPP feels that it is important to reopen the question of fall break and the principles surrounding its creations and scheduling.  There appear to be no guidelines for the scheduling of fall break other than that it should be “two consecutive days”.  
7. CPP also discussed the minimum amount of lead time required to make changes to the calendar and the variables that drive the academic calendar.  This conversation will continue.

